BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
GOLDEN RAIN FOUNDATION
September 20, 2011

President Arnold called the regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Golden Rain
Foundation to order at 1005 a.m. on Tuesday, September 20, 2011, in Clubhouse Four.

In recognition of its upcoming participation in the Great California ShakeOut, Ann Pepper
from the Planning for Emergency Preparedness Foundation, or PEP, was asked o lead us
in the Pledge of Allegiance. Last year, thousands from our community took part in the first
All Leisure World Emergency Drill & Great California ShakeCut. This year, PEP expecls an
even greater turnout as our Mutuals continue {0 work together to prepare their shareholders
to take care of themselves and not only survive, but recover well from a major regional
emergency. This year, the Emergency Drill and ShakeOut will be held at 10:20 a.m. on
Thursday, October 20 and representatives from this board will be taking part. You'll be
hearing more about it in the Golden Rain News and from your Mutuals' Emergency
Coordinators. Ms. Pepper is the current President of PEP, and | am happy to weicome her
here {oday.

Ms. Pepper led the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Arnold welcomed the members and guests to the meeting.

in accordance with Policy 5610, Participation by Foundation Members, audience members
may enter into a comment period prior to the beginning of business. Foundation members
must register their requests in advance of the meeting, and comments are limited to four

minutes.

MEMBER COMMENTS

Fifteen Foundation members spoke during an open forum, on subjects including the
proposed amendment to Policy 5604, Publication of Minutes, staffing, fiscal responsibility,
the land leased by the Trailer Club, employee morale, the canceliation of the August Board
meeting, the late payment of property taxes, caregivers’ identification badges, appreciation
of the Board's service, changes to the Trust when/if it is renewed, Finance Committee
meetings, the proposed Budget, “frash talk,” the proposed amendment to Policy 5521,
Investment of Special Accounts, Cost of Living Adjustments (COLAs) and employee
furloughs.

ROLL CALL

Following the roll call, Corporate Secretary Barratt reported that Directors Blake,
Michaelides, Milhone, Reimers, Sluder, Bourhenne, Arnold, Smith, Fuqua, Cummings, Early,
Craig, Piepenburg, Supple, Barratt, Bolton and McCabe were present. Director Walton was
absent. Administrator Schaeffer was also present.
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APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

By MOTION of Mr. Barratt, seconded by Mr. Sluder and carried with 15 yes votes and two
abstentions {Smith and Cummings), the minutes of the Regular Meeting of July 19, 2011,
were approved as printed.

By MOTION of Mr. Barratt, seconded by Mr. Bourhenne and carried unanimously, the
minutes of the Special Meeting of August 5, 2011, were approved as printed.

RATIFY COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

On September 6, 2011, Mr. Carl Bourhenne submitted his resignation as Chair and member
of the Publications Committee. His resignation has created a vacancy in the Chair position.

Based on his faithful service and current role as Vice Chair, Mr. George Early has been
selected to serve as Chair of the Publications Committee. The Publications Committee will
elect a new Vice Chair at its next monthly meeting.

Mr. Smith MOVED and Mr. Craig seconded —

TO approve the selection of George Early as Chair of the
Publications Committee for the remainder of the 2011-2012 term.

Mr. Bourhenne cailed for a roll call vote on the motion. The Corporate Secretary took a
voice vote on the motion by alphabetical roil call.

The motion passed with 16 yes votes (Barratt, Blake, Bolton, Bourhenne, Craig, Cummings,
Early, Fugua, McCabe, Michaelides, Milhone, Piepenburg, Reimers, Sluder, Smith, and
Supple). The President chose not to vote.

RESCIND POLICY 2840.5, POEMS

The Managing Editor has recommended that the Publications Committee forward a request
to the GRF Board of Directors to consider a change to an operating rule. The text of the
proposed operating rule change and the description of the purpose and effect of the
proposed change are attached or set forth below. The Board will make a decision on this
proposed operating rule change on November 15, 2011, after consideration of comments
made by members. This process is recommended in accordance with Section 1357.130 (a)
of the Davis-Stirling Common Interest Development Act.

Policy 2840.5, Poems, states that the Golden Rain News “does not generally publish original
poems or poems that have appeared in other publications.” By including the word
“generally,” it has been possible for the News to publish poetry at times.
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Because the Publications Committee urged the News to publish one poem per week, space
permitting, on a trial basis in early 2011, this policy is no longer needed. Thus far, the News
has received positive comments and, more importantly, no negative comments. Further,
there is no need to have a policy that limits the submission of poems. Travel stories, theater
reviews and members’ photos are examples of submissions that don't have policies.

The purpose of this change is to rescind Policy 2840.5, Poems. The effect of this change
will be that the News will not limit the submission of poems and may publish them when
space permifs.

At its meeting on July 14, 2011, the Publications Committee voted to recommend this
rescission.

inresponse {0 a member’s question, the Managing Editor said that if a submitted poem were
discovered to be copyrighted, permission would be sought before publication.

Ms. Milhone MOVED, Mr. Bourhenne seconded and carried unanimously —
TO tentatively approve, pending a minimum 30-day notification to
the membership and a finai decision on November 15, 2011, the

rescission of Policy 2840.5, Poems, to allow poems to be
published in the Golden Rain News when space permits.

AMEND POLICY 5604, PUBLICATION OF MINUTES

The Managing Editor has recommended that the Publications Committee forward a request
to the GRF Board of Directors to consider a change to an operating rule. The text of the
proposed operating rule change and the description of the purpose and effect of the
proposed change are atfached or set forth below. The Board will make a decision on this
proposed operating rule change on November 15, 2011, after consideration of comments
made by members. This process is recommended in accordance with Section 1357.130 (a)
of the Davis-Stirling Common interest Development (CID) Act.

Due to the communication demands to publish more than just the monthly minutes of the
GRF Board meetings in the Golden Rain News, it is requested that Policy 5604 be amended
to cite all the information that's published in the News and to appropriately credit the News
office cost center for the increased utilization of space in the newspaper.

In addition to the monthly minutes, the News is publishing special meeting minutes, agendas
and policies and other related materials on a monthly basis. In order to continue providing a
weekly newspaper to shareholders at no cost, and with the realization that advertising
income is down due to the unigue and limited market we have, it is necessary for the News
office to be compensated for the utilization of space by the Golden Rain Foundation.
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The purpose of this change is to amend Policy 5604, Publication of Minutes. The effect of
this change will be that the News will be compensated.

At its meeting on July 14, 2011, the Publications Committee recommended to amend this
policy.

Mr. Smith MOVED and Mr. Bourhenne seconded —

TO tentatively approve, pending a minimum 30-day notification to
the membership and a final decision on November 15, 2011, the
amendment of Policy 5604, Publication of Minutes, fo delete the
word “open” and add the words “Golden Rain Foundation” in ltem
1, to renumber ltem 2 as ltem 5, and to add the words, “in
addition, the Controller is authorized to compensate the News
office cost center for the cost of publishing monthly GRF meeting
agendas and policies and other related materials, including, but
not limited to, those required by the Davis-Stirling Common
Interest Development Act, under ltem 5, in an effort to clarify the
costs that are to be credited to the News office cost center.

In response to a member’s gquestions, the Managing Editor gave a history on when the News
was compensated for the publication of Administration-related materials, including Board
meeting minuies. He emphasized that this proposed amendment does not result in a new
cost to shareholders, but is simply a debit and credit between the Administration and News
cost centers. When pressed, he said that the cost of printing minutes varies due to the
changes in length; it may cost $96 one month to print minutes and $2,000 the next.

After further debate, Mr. Supple MOVED, seconded by Mr. McCabe and carried with 12 yes
votes and five no votes {(Bourhenne, Cummings, Michaelides, Reimers and Smith) —

TO table the proposed amendment to Policy 5604, Pubiication of
Minutes, until a quantifiable cost to the printing of minutes is
established.

AMEND POLICY 5521, INVESTMENT CF SPECIAL ACCOUNTS

The Finance Committee has recommended that a request be forwarded to the GRF Board of
Directors to consider a change fo an operating rule. The {ext of the proposed operating rule
change and the description of the purpose and effect of the proposed change are attached
or set forth below. The Board of Directors will make a decision on this proposed operating
rule change on November 15, 2011, after consideration of comments made by members.
This process Is recommended in accordance with Section 1357.130 (a) of the Davis-Stirling
Common interest Development Act.
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Policy 5521, Investment of Special Accounts, cutlines the guidelines for the Golden Rain
Foundation to follow for the management of short- and intermediate-term investments.
Periodically, BNY Mellon submits an Investment Policy Statement that is in line with the
Foundation's investment goals. Due to recent investment strategy changes, the Controller
amended the Investment Pclicy Statement. In August, the Finance Committee reviewed and
approved the Statement and recommended that the Statement be incorporated into a policy
for the Board fo review.

The purpose of this change is to amend Policy 5521, investment of Special Accounts. The
effect of this change will be that the Foundation will retain its current investments, but future
funds will be placed in government-insured investments. The policy will reflect the
investment guidelines for the Foundation, including objectives, management, permitted
investments, investment concentration limits, quality ratings and maturity limits.

At its meeting on September 12, 2011, the Finance Commitiee recommended this
amendment.

Board members spoke about the placement of monies in federally-insured funds, asked
questions about certain points in the policy draft and spoke on fund management.

Mr. Barratt MOVED, seconded by Mr. Sluder and carried with 15 yes votes and two no votes
(Early and Smith) -

TO tentatively approve, pending a minimum 30-day notification to
the membership and a final decision on November 15, 2011, the
amendment of Policy 5521, Investment of Special Accounts, to
reflect the current investment strategies of the Golden Rain
Foundation.

AWARD 2011 TRUST STREET PAVING PROJECT

The Physical Property Department solicited bids from 11 contractors for the 2011 GRF Trust
Street Paving Project. At its meeting on July 6, 2011, the Physical Property Committee
opened eight sealed bids for the 2011 GRF Trust Street Paving Project, inciuding one bid
that was unsolicited and withdrawn from consideration.

Although the Committee unanimously recommended that a contract be awarded to Marzola
Construction for the work, several project locations and options were later removed from the
proposal. The Committee reviewed adjusted bids at its meeting in September: Dessero
Construction, $528,517; Marzola Construction, $549,574; TLG Paving, $577,301; Rose
Paving, $601,865; M. J. Jurado, $644,026.80; Ben’s Asphalt, $654,881; and All American
Asphalt, $806,580.30.
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After carefully considering the bids and contractors, the Physical Property Department again
recommended o award the contract to Marzola Construction in the amount of $549,574,
There is $300,000 in the Operating Budget and $600,000 in the Trust Improvement Fund
allocated for the 2011 GRF Trust Street Paving Project.

At its meeting on September 7, 2011, the Physical Property Committee voted to recommend
the Board award a contract to Marzola Construction in the revised amount of $549,574.

Mrs. Reimers MOVED and Mr. Sluder seconded —

TO establish the 2011 GRF Trust Street Paving Project, award a
contract to Marzola Construction in the amount of $548,574 using
funds from the Capital Improvement Fund, authorize an additional
$350,426, using $50,426 from the Capital Improvement Fund and
$300,000 from the Operating Budget for contingencies and bonds,
authorize the Physical Property Committee Chair to approve the
cost of bonds and change orders not to exceed $350,426, and
authorize the President to sign the contract.

The members spoke on the use and need of contingencies and bonds for a project of this
magnitude. In response to a question, the Physical Property Supervisor spoke on how
Marzola Construction was selected as the recommended bidder, citing it was the lowest
responsible bidder.

After discussion, Mr. Barratt MOVED, seconded by Mr. Craig and carried unanimously -
TO amend the motion by reducing the monies set aside for
contingencies and bonds from $350,426 to $70,000, with funds to
be determined by the Controller.

The main motion, as amended, passed unanimously.

(Recording Secretary’s note: After the meeting, the Controller determined that $300,000 of

the project would be paid out of the Operating Budget and the remaining $249,574, plus

$70,000 for contingencies and bonds, would be paid out of the Trust Improvement Fund.)

APPROVE TO AMEND JANITORIAL CONTRACT WITH PACIFIC BUILDING CARE

In 2008, the Golden Rain Foundation entered into an eight-year contract with Pacific Building
Care (PBC) for janitorial services for the community facilities and Mutual Fifteen and
Seventeen. In August of this year, the Recreation Committee suggested that the Community
Facilities Manager and Recreation Supervisor meet with principles of PBC to discuss ways
to reduce the cost of janitorial services next year.
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After several meetings, the following areas were discussed for the remainder of the contract:
remove 4% increase for Pacific Building Care employees, $39,666; eliminate medical
benefits for Pacific Building Care employees, $38,640; reduce the cost of consumables,
$23,400; eliminate Ulility Person®, $24,492; eliminate Floor Crew*, $6,319.04; and eliminate
a Window Washer*, $3,201.24, for a total savings of $135,718.28.

There will be no reduction in services as these tasks® will be absorbed by other PBC
personnel. To make up for the reduction in consumables, Golden Rain will need to spend
approximately $12,000 for consumables such as foilet paper and paper towels. This
reduces the actual savings to $123,718.28.

At its meeting on September 1, 2011, the Recreation Committee recommended to amend
the janitorial contract as shown.

The members discussed the proposed amendments to the PBC contract and thanked the
staff and members responsible for this reduction in costs.

After further discussion, Mr. Craig MOVED, Mr. Supple seconded and carried unanimously —

TO amend the janitorial contract with Pacific Building Care to
remove a 4% increase for PBC employees equaling $39,666;
eliminate medical benefits for PBC employees equaling $38,640,
reduce the cost of consumables by $23,400, and eliminate a utility
person, floor crew, and window washer at a savings of
$34,012.28, and authorize the purchase of consumables at a cost
of approximately $12,000, for a total savings of $123,718.28.

ADQOPT 2012 PROPOSED BUDGET

Each Standing Committee has reviewed and accepted the proposed budgets for the cost
centers for which they have oversight.

This budget shows a net Trust Administration Cost of $10,815,672 or an increase of
$126,468 over the 2011 budget. This costis equivalent to $136.40 per apartment per month
or an increase in the monthly GRF assessment by $1.60 compared to the 2011 budget.

The Finance Committee has reviewed and approved this budget for presentation to the GRF
Board of Directors.

Additionally, the Finance Committee agreed fo present to the GRF Board of Directors a

proposal to implement a six-day furlough for the year 2012 for all full-time employees. This
could be a reduction in cost by approximately $133,930 or $1.69 per apartment per month.
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The proposed budget includes a provision of 1.6% Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) on the
assumption that the Sociai Security Retirement benefits will increase by 1.6%. If no such
increase is granted, the Finance Committee suggests that the COLA be removed from the
budget which wiil mean a reduction in cost by $128,804 or $1.63 per apartment per month.,
This issue is being presented to the Board for discussion.

Another issue worth discussing is the re-negotiation of the Pacific Building Care contract. A
new proposal could cut the janitorial cost by approximately $127,600 or $1.61 per apartment
per month,

It is worth mentioning that this budget contains two significant line items that were not part of
any previous budget. The combined cost per apartment per month of these two items is
$5.67. They are: Mutuals’ Self Insurance Fund, $249,600 or $3.15 per apartment per
month, and Sewer System Waste Discharge Requirements, $200,000 or $2.52 per
apartment per month. Without these two items, the proposed 2012 GRF assessment would
have been $130.73 per apariment per month or a decrease of $4.07 from the 2011 budget.

At its meeting on September 2, 2011, the Finance Committee recommended that the Board
accept the Proposed 2012 GRF Operating Budget subject o revisions based on the Board's
actions on the issues of the six-day furlough, the Cost of Living Allowance adjustment and
the janitorial contract.

Mr. Bolton MOVED and Mr. Craig seconded -
TO adopt the 2012 Budget as presented.
Mr. Barratt MOVED and Mr. Smith seconded -

TO amend the Main Motion to reduce the janitorial budget by
$96,072, based on the renegotiated PBC Contract, the reduction
in the Mutuals’ Self insurance Fund by $30,396, the inclusion of a
1.6% provision for COLA and elimination of the six-day furlough,
and approve the Budget of $10,689,204, which is the same as the
2010 and 2011 Budgets, thereby having no increase in the GRF
assessment for 2012.

The members discussed the Finance Committee’s numerous budget negotiations, non-
essential expenditures, company organization, the need to think logically vs. emotionally,
sausage-making, furloughs, fiduciary duty to the shareholders and community, zero-based
budgeting, the Foundation's contract with Accurate Voting Services, and other budget-
related matters.

Mr. Bourhenne cailed for a roll call vote on the motion to amend. The Corporate Secretary
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took a voice vote on the motion fo amend by alphabetical roll call.

The motion to amend passed with 10 yes votes (Barratf, Bolton, Cummings, Fugus,
McCabe, Milhone, Piepenburg, Reimers, Sluder and Smith) and 6 no votes (Blake,
Bourhenne, Craig, Early, Michaelides, and Supple}. The President chose not to vote.
Discussion continued.

Mr. McCabe called for the question and Mr. Fuqua seconded.

The motion to end debate passed with 14 yes votes and three no votes (Blake, Bourhenne
and Michaelides).

Mr. Blake called for a voice roll call vote on the main motion, as amended. The Corporate
Secretary took a voice vote on the main motion as amended by alphabetical roll call.

The main motion, as amended, passed with 10 yes votes (Barratt, Bolton, Cummings,
Fugua, McCabe, Milhone, Piepenburg, Reimers, Sluder and Smith) and seven no votes
(Arnold, Blake, Bourhenne, Craig, Early, Michaelides, and Supple).

in the interest of time, the President said that the Committee Chair reports would be
accepted as written.

COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS

Executive Committee: Chair Fugua submitted his report which is attached at the end of
these Minutes.

Finance Committee: Chair Bolton submitted his report which is attached at the end of these
Minutes.

information Technology Services {ITS} Committee: Chair Sluder submitted his report
which is attached at the end of these Minutes.

Library Committee: Chair Piepenburg submitted her report which is attached at the end of
these Minutes.

Physical Property Committee: Chair Supple submitted his report which is attached at the
end of these Minutes.

Publications Committee: Chair Bourhenne submitted his report which is attached at the
end of these Minutes.
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Recreation Committee: Chair Craig submilted his repor{ which is attached at the end of
these Minutes.

Security, Bus and Traffic Commitiee: Chair Reimers submitted her report which is
attached at the end of these Minutes.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT

Administrator Schaeffer reported that despite rumors to the contrary, the GRF is NOT
closing the Health Care Center on Golden Rain Road. A physician from Los Alamitos
Medical Center is opening a satellite office in LW Village Shopping Center, but this does not
affect the operation of the Health Care Center on Golden Rain Road.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The President thanked Ann Pepper and PEP for their participation in leading us in the
Pledge of Allegiance at today’s meeting.

The Board met on August 5, 2011 for a special meeting to discuss a personnel matter in
Executive Session.

As a reminder, GRF Committee meetings, with the exception of the Executive Committee,
are open to all shareholders. However, saving seats in the conference room is not allowed.
The meetings were opened last year with the provision of first come, first seated. As always,
the regular meeting schedule is printed in the News.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned was at 1:20 p.m.

ey S K

Thomas E. Barratt, Corporate Secretary
GRF Board of Directors

These are tentative minutes, subject to the approval of the Board of Directors.
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ATTACHMENTS

COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS

Executive Committee: Chair Fugua reported that the Committee has met four times since
the Board meeting in July. At its regular meeting on August 1, the Executive Committee
members approved the 2012 Budget for the Human Resources, Administration and
Community Management Cost Centers, with the COLA set at 1.6%, and recommended the
Board adopt these budgets. After removing $27,000 from the budget, which had been set
aside for industrial carpet replacement, the planned acquisitions budget was also approved.
Policy 5602, Roll Cali Vote, was discussed. [t was explained that the process in which the
votes are recorded is not in question, but the process of how the Board can have the ability
to utilize roll call voting. The members spoke about electronic methods of voting, Robert’s
Rules of Order and the difference between a roll call vote and a voice roll call vote. After
extensive debate, the members realized that a voice roli call vote is what is desired. A policy
draft will be prepared and reviewed at the next regular Executive Committee meeting before
recommendation to the Board. The Committee members discussed a personnel matter at
its special meetings on July 20, August 5 and August 26.

Finance Committee: Chair Bolton reported that since the last regular Board meeting, the
Finance Committee has met six times. Three of those meetings were to review and approve
the proposed budgets for the Accounting, Purchasing, Onsite Sales Office and Health Care
Center cost centers. The remaining meetings were to examine, revise and approve the
proposed consolidated budget. The Committee members also reviewed and recommended
the investment policy. The budget process was discussed at length and will be discussed in
future meetings. Zero-based budgeting will be established in the Recreation Department,
and will be monitored throughout the year. Thanks to Denis Craig for his oversight on this
matter. The members reviewed the Superwire reimbursements. The Controller reviewed
the monthly financiai statements and answered questions from the members and guests.

Information _Technology Services {(ITS) Committee: Chair Sluder reported that the
Committee met on August 1 and September 7. Atifs meeting in August, the members heard
a presentation on Verizon Concierge. In September, the members heard a presentation on
SharePoint from Superwire. Both online programs are designed to provide features like
community news and alerts, amenity reservations, online forms and documents for
shareholders.,  For staff, the programs may provide visitor management, mass
communication tools, document management, website news, reporting, calendars and a
member database. The committee will consider the pros and cons of the two programs at a
future meeting. For the last few months, two Board members participated in iPad practical
testing for use in their role as Board members. The volunteer testers shared their
experiences In using this technology and the committee members discussed future
considerations and cost. Speaking on behalf of the committee, | think that the trial period
was worthwhile, but there isn't solid justification to pursue additional purchases at this time.
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While staff and the members learned a lot about the technology, iPads shouid not be
considered when expenses are being heavily cut. | thank Mr. Steve Perez, ITS Manager, for
his research and Mrs. Reimers and Mr. McCabe, the two volunteer directors for their
evaluation comments. As earlier reported, the two iPads will be used in Security and for
further internal testing. The Committee concurred for a one-year renewal on six URLs
(uniform resource locator or website address) held by the Foundation at a total cost of under
$300. Proposals have been solicited to replace the GRF’s servers. If quotes are provided in
time, we hope to look into this matter in October. Finally, it's been reported that department
business internet function needs have increased with changes in work demands. The GRF
currently pays approximately $450 per month for 1.5 megabyte bandwidth. The ITS
Manager said that for approximately $300 more per month, the GRF could increase
bandwidth to 5 megabytes which wili provide a quicker response time for GRF computers
As funds are available in the ITS budget, the members concurred with this action.

Library Committee: Chair Piepenburg reported that the Committee met September 13,
2011. The Library Operations Supervisor reviewed the current Internet Acceptable Use
Policy for the Leisure World Library. Updates will be made due to outdated language. All
patrons who wish to sign-on to the internet must accept this policy at the time they sign-on to
the Library’'s computers. After discussion, it was the consensus of the Committee to
authorize the Library Operations Supervisor to create a visual display of the do’s and don'ts
regarding computer usage, select which items from the policy to be posted, and have it
posted at the enfrance to the Library. The Library Operations Supervisor reported on the
usage of materials and volunteers through the end of August. It was reported that the
security system is working well and there are fewer items not being returned.

Physical Property Committee: Chair Supple reported that the Committee met on August 3,
August 9 and September 7. Correspondence items concerned speeding throughout the
community, additional parking on Northwood Road, fraffic near Clubhouse Four,
Westminster Ave. property development and the Interfaith Council Marquee. The members
approved the proposed Budgetis for Cost Centers 70, 74, 75 and 79. Bids were opened and
reviewed for the 2011 Trust Street Paving Project, the Community Facilities and Golf Course
Landscaping Contract, and the Clubhouse Three Restroom Renovation Project. Street
signage and statewide general waste discharge requirements for sanitary sewer systems
were also discussed. Orange County Vector Control (OCVC) has reported mosquitoes
along the canal near Mutuais Three, Four and Eight. OCVC visits Leisure World every 10
days and is aware of the slight increase of mosquito activity in the area. The Orange County
Water District has approached GRF regarding driliing another well to test for salt intrusion
into the aquifers. If approved, drilling could begin in April. As street sweeping was not
performed in August, the bill of $323 will not be paid. The members reviewed Service
Maintenance staff job descriptions and Building Inspectors’ duties, certifications and
licenses. Stop by the Board Office for copies of this information. During August, the Service
Maintenance Dept. handled 4,871 Service Request Order (SRQO) calls and 212
appointments. As a reminder, the Service Maintenance Dept. is open Monday - Friday from
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8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., with one technician available for emergencies from 4:30 p.m. to
12:00 a.m. Shareholders should conifact the Security Department for service from 12:00
a.m. to 8:00 a.m. and on weekends.

Publications Committee: Chair Bourhenne reported that the Commiitee met on September
8. The members reviewed two items of correspondence. One letter was written in thanks
for the rescission of the poem policy. The other letter concerned the management of content
on the Leisure World website. This will be carried over to the next committee meeting.
While shareholders can figure out how Board members voted by reading the meeting
minutes, it can sometimes be a bit challenging. To make things more user-friendly, the
President requested that a column be developed for publication in the News to show the
recording of votes at a glance. After the Managing Editor prepared a few draft samples, the
committee members discussed the reasoning and mechanics behind the idea. The column
will be called “How They Voted,” and will record votes taken under the roll call style of voting.
The column will appear when the corresponding Board meeting minutes are published in the
newspaper. This way, shareholders can see how Board members voted in the column, and
then turn to the meeting minutes for further reference. The Commiittee voted this column be
in effect for a three-month triat period. Thereafter, a policy may be developed depending on
the popularity of the column. The Committee hopes that interested shareholders find the
column useful. The Committee also reviewed the proposal t0 amend Policy 5604,
Pubiication of Minutes. The members also briefly reviewed their participation in the
community’s upcoming 50" anniversary celebration. The Publications Committee and News
Office will work with the Ad hoc Committee to ensure smooth publication of appropriate
anniversary materials. Finally, as you heard earlier, | have resigned as Chair and member of
the Publications Committee. | think the News staff does an incredible job and | know the
newspaper is in the committee’s capable hands, led by its new chairman, George Early.
Good luck, George!

Recreation Committee: Chair Craig reported that the Committee met on August 4, August
9 and September 1. Correspondence items concerned swimsuit attire, noise level at the
picnic and Mutual Seventeen areas, kickboards in the swimming pool, use of the marquee
sign and outside advertising of club meetings. Committee members were assigned to
monifor various community facilities. The members approved the proposed Budgets for
Cost Centers 40, 46, 48, 49, 51, and 56. The members discussed water conservation and
the upcoming Arts and Crafts Festival. After staff's exiensive negotiations with Pacific
Building Care, the members recommended the Board amend the current janitorial contract
for an annual savings of $123,718.28.

Security, Bus and Traffic Committee: Chair Reimers reported that the Security, Bus &
Traffic Committee met on September 6, 2011. One shareholder was in attendance. The
Emergency Preparedness Manual was discussed, with updates and more details to come
prior to the Great California ShakeOut on Thursday, October 20" at 10:20 a.m. Mr.
Schaeffer informed us that staff is in the development phase of visitor admission passes.
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These passes would be placed on the dashboards of cleared visitors. Mr. Winford
discussed the bus ridership which showed an average of 265-270 riders per day with a total
year-to-date ridership of 70,000. To save costs, staff is considering running only the D bus
on Saturdays and Sundays. Correspondence concerning community signage has been
forwarded to the Physical Property Committee for action.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Projects

e The Foundation’s legal counsel is waiting for the final recordation of the easement in
order to begin construction of the pedestrian gate.
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